QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE SCRUTINY COMMITTEE
26th February, 2001

Meeting commenced:
2.00 p.m.

"
ended:
5.15 p.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Dawson - in the Chair

Councillors Beaumont, Boyd, E. Burgoyne, Dobbs, Heywood and Hincks
92.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Devine and Prior.

93.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 11th and 22nd January, 2001 were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

94.
WORK PROGRAMME 2000/01

The Director of Corporate Services submitted an updated Work Plan for the Committee for 2000/01.  The Work Plan contained details of forthcoming reports to future meetings, together with the reasons for the submission of the report.


Councillor Jim Dawson commented that there was a need for the Committee to be informed at the earliest opportunity with regard to the progress made on the proposed merger of the Chief Executive and Personnel Services Directorates.  


Councillor Eric Burgoyne made reference to the Best Value Review of Outstationed Personnel, and said it was anticipated that a report on this matter would be available for submission to the Committee at its meeting to be held on 23rd April, 2001.


AGREED:
(1)
THAT the updated Quality and Performance Scrutiny Committee Work Plan for 2000/2001 be noted.




(2)
THAT the Chief Executive and the Director of Personnel Services be requested to submit a report to the Committee at the earliest opportunity detailing progress with regard to the proposed merger of their Directorates.

95.
BEST VALUE REVIEW OF PROCUREMENT OF SERVICES

Pam Lowe reminded the Committee that the inspection was now taking place with regard to the Better Value Review of Procurement Services.  She added that it was hoped that the outcome of the inspection would be available for reporting to the next meeting of the Committee.

96.
MODERNISING CUSTOMER SERVICES – PROPOSALS FOR IMPLEMENTATION


2001/02

The Director of Corporate Services submitted a report outlining the proposed implementation plans for 2001/02 with regard to future customer services in the Customer Contact Centre, and the framework for developing and building services in local customer service outlets.


In addition, the Committee received a presentation from Maura Brookes which highlighted the issues contained in the report which included:-

· background and progress to-date

· proposed next stages

· overall design of customer contacts

· face to face contact (Customer Service Centres)

· links and effects of other programmes and strategies

Councillor John Hincks made reference to the proposal to implement over 80 cash collection points at local Post Offices, and local pay points.  He asked in the light of the recent closure of the Lower Broughton Post Office what proposals were planned for that particular area.  The Director of Corporate Services replied that the Lower Broughton Post Office had closed following the discovery of a incident of fraudulent activity, however the postal service were keen to re-open their premises in Lower Broughton though they had some difficulty in letting the franchise, a problem that was common throughout the country.  He added that early discussions were also underway with the Post Office to explore the potential for offering access to local information through their “Government General Practitioner Scheme”, where the Post Office acted as a gateway to local and Central Government information provision.  It was indicated that a pilot scheme was already underway in Leicestershire, and it was hoped that Salford would form the next tranche of future pilots, with the possibility that the Lower Broughton office could form part of this.

Councillor Eric Burgoyne made reference to those candidate services which were to be further investigated for potential implementation to form part of the customer contact developments during the next twelve months.  He asked why the Housing Services Directorate’s response to repairs was not part of the initial priorities for 2001.  The Director of Corporate Services replied that this area of activity of the Housing Services Directorate was subject of a Best Value Review and it had been felt that this review be completed, before it was considered for inclusion as one of the candidate services.

AGREED:
THAT Maura Brookes be thanked for her interesting and informative presentation the contents of which, together with the report, were noted.

97.
STRATEGIC REVIEW OF SUPPORT SERVICES

The Director of Corporate Services submitted a report indicating that at the meeting of the Cabinet held on 12th December, 2000 it had been agreed that a Best Value Review of the strategic options for delivery of support services be undertaken, with a target of reporting by the end of June 2001.  The report indicated that the strategic options to be considered for all support services would include:-

· in house provision

· partnerships with the private sector

· partnerships with the local or public authorities

· outsourcing 

The Committee were advised that the Review would include all services undertaken by the Corporate Services and Personnel Services Directorate, together with similar support services carried out in other Directorates, and were given brief update on what progress had been made to-date.  The Director of Corporate Services added that further reports would be submitted to the Committee on a regular basis, at appropriate stages of the Review.

AGREED:
THAT the report be noted.

98.
SAP VISIT AND DEMONSTRATION

The Committee then visited the Finance Support Group (FSG) section of the Corporate Services Directorate to receive a presentation on the impact the SAP system had on the activities of the FSG, which included purchasing, payroll, none payment, debt recovery and financial system.  The presentation was led by Karen Masheder, the FAG Manager, and focussed on the following key areas:-

· overview of the FSG

· e.merge benefits

· benefits of new purchasing system

· SAP – how it works

in addition, Members of the Committee were given the opportunity to view the SAP system in every day operation.

AGREED:
THAT Karen Masheder and the other Members of the Finance Support Group be thanked for their interesting and informative presentation, and demonstration of the SAP system, the contents of which were noted.
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